THIS IS A DECISION PAPER:

TO:

Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent
DATE:
February 27, 2013



SUBJECT:
Request for approval of coaching stipends for KHSAA sanctioned archery teams at all three high schools
DISCUSSION:

Central Hardin High School, John Hardin High School and North Hardin High School are requesting approval of coaching stipends for each high school for archery.   It will be beneficial to hire one coach at each school.  This would allow one coach per team at a cost of $1,916  per year.  Each school could then add an assistant coach at a cost of $1,127 per year if twenty or more participants are on the team.

Archery is a winter sport and some of our middle schools offer archery programs to their students as a club.  We would like to offer them the competitive opportunity through KHSAA sanctioned competitions including regional and state competition. Middle school students will have the opportunity to participate at the high school level. 
Please see attached list of districts that currently offer archery.  These districts will now have the opportunity to compete in a KHSAA sanctioned championship.  This offering will continue to keep us in compliance for Title IX.
RECOMMENDATION:

  I recommend that the Hardin County Board of Education approve Central Hardin, John Hardin and North Hardin High Schools to have archery coaching positions for each high school so that we can offer competitive teams in archery for the 2013-2014 school years.
RECOMMENDED MOTION:

  I recommend that the Hardin County Board of Education approve Central Hardin, John Hardin and North Hardin High Schools to have archery coaching positions for each high school so that we can offer competitive teams in archery for the 2013-2014 school years.
